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INT. APARTMENT
 
Open on a female real estate agent JANET talking to a couple, 
RACHEL and DAN.
 

JANET
So you’re looking for a 
one bedroom?

 
RACHEL

Yeah we’re moving in together, 
taking the next step.

 
JANET

Taking the next step that’s 
exciting, well at least it starts 
off that way.

 
DAN

Yeah, we’re really excited
 

JANET
Let’s walk through the apartment, 
I think you guys are really going 
to like it, it’s perfect for a 
young couple.

 
RACHEL

Sounds great!
 

JANET
As you can see the entrance opens 
into the kitchen.

 
RACHEL

Wow, this kitchen is amazing!
 

JANET
All new professional grade 
appliances too! This is definitely 
the kind of kitchen where... I 
don’t know maybe you’ll cook 
Sunday brunch together and think 
that everything’s going great, 
like you’ll really believe he’s 
the one ... but you’ll end up 
cooking meals for one and crying 
over a tub of ice cream.
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RACHEL
Righhttttt, well I really do love 
the appliances. We actually do 
cook together pretty often...for 
two...not one.

 
DAN

Yeah uh the kitchen is awesome I 
can definitely see us getting a 
lot of use out of it. Let’s see 
the rest of the apartment.

 
JANET

Ok, if you just keep walking down 
the hallway here I mean check out 
this crown moulding! YOU CAN’T 
FIND THIS KIND OF CRAFTSMANSHIP 
ANYWHERE ELSE!  

 
RACHEL

I love all the little details in 
this place! 

 
JANET

It’s those little details that 
make or break the relationship.

 
DAN

You mean the apartment...
 

JANET
Yes! Yes the apartment. Right 
through the door here is the 
living room, where you’ll probably 
stay up late binge watching game 
of thrones together and you’ll say 
“I love you” and he’ll reluctantly 
say it back, which in hindsight 
was a red flag all along but he 
did say it so that counts for 
something right?! It gets really 
great light in here which is 
perfect for hosting all of your 
friends for super bowl Sunday but 
not so great for when you want to 
spend all day in your pajamas 
crying in darkness.

 
DAN

Are you going through something? 
What’s going on here?

 
JANET

I’m fine, I’m fine. 
   (MORE)
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JANET (CONT’D)
I just went through a pretty tough 
break up that’s all. 

 
RACHEL

Oh I’m so sorry! 
 

JANET
I don’t want to talk about it, 
let’s just keep going ok?

 
DAN

Ok yeah what’s next?
 

JANET
Across the hall is the master 
bedroom, it has floor to ceiling 
windows with an unbelievable view 
of the Brooklyn Bridge

 
Janet sharply inhales trying not to cry
 

JANET(cont’d)
where even more unbelievably he’ll 
cheat on you with your best friend 
and you’ll walk in on them after 
taking an earlier flight back from 
a business trip...

 
Janet now sobbing
 

JANET(cont’d)
and here’s the bathroom with a 
walk in shower; where you’ll cry 
for hours every day for months, 
and your mom will have to fly in 
and pry you out to go to the 
doctor to be evaluated... 

 
RACHEL

Should you even be here?
 

JANET
and there’s a spare bedroom down 
the hall... that you could use as 
a guest bedroom or a home office 
or you can talk about making it 
into a nursery one day. Definitely 
not now but maybe someday and then 
someday turns into never, and you 
know women can’t just have babies 
whenever they feel like it, 
there’s a clock! And it’s ticking!
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DAN
What the fuck

 
JANET

I know, I’m sorry. I thought I 
could keep it together but I guess 
it’s just too soon.

 
DAN

It’s fine. You know we don’t need 
to see anything else, we really 
love this place and we would love 
to put in an offer. 

 
Janet stops crying and is now enthusiastic.
 

JANET
Oh wow, ok I can get you the 
paperwork ASAP and get you in here 
by the end of the month. Ugh it’ll 
be so nice to have a happy couple 
in here again. Sara the previous 
tenant was hoping to stay after 
the breakup but she just can’t 
afford it with all those doctor 
bills piling up.

 
RACHEL

Sara?
 

JANET
Yeah, the bad breakup I was 
telling you about, Frank and Sara. 
Really tough on all of us but with 
you guys moving in I already feel 
100 times better! And I live just 
across the way right there

 
Janet points to the window directly across the street.
 

JANET
If you ever need anything I’m 
always home! 

 
BLACKOUT

4.

Made in Highland


